MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEE HELD AT THE IRISH CENTRE ON 30th APRIL, 1985

PRESENT T. Dunne, Rev. C. Malone, O.M.I., Mrs. E. Kehoe, Miss M. Kenny,

A. Coyle, J. Davis, M. Moroney.

APOLOGIES P. Judge, J. Kennedy, G. O'Flynn.

At the outset Fr. Malone expressed regret that due to an oversight the minutes of the previous meeting had not been circulated and consequently some members were not aware of this meeting.

MINUTES

The minutes of the previous meeting were adopted on a proposal by Miss M. Kenny, seconded by M. Moroney, subject to correction of some misprints.

MATTERS ARISING

Fr. Malone reported that Mr. Frank Swan of the Bank of Ireland had agreed to serve on the Administrative Committee, and together with T. Dunne, Mrs. E. Kehoe and Mr. A. Coyle would be appointed to the committee by the Lord President.

Some matters raised at the previous meeting as requiring attention had not been rectified.

- 1. The T.V. Set has not been replaced.
- First Aid kits have not been provided.
- Carpet in the J. F. Kennedy Hall has not been put right and is still dangerous.
- 4. Dirty bottles are still being served at the bar.

Fr. Malone reported that the Chairman of the General Purposes Committee and the Working Committee of the London Irish Festival were of the opinion that it was not necessary for the Secretary of the Working Committee to be a member of that body.

It was agreed to apply to the Festival Working Committee for permission for two stalls at the Festival. Every effort would be made to publicise the work being done at the Centre as well as selling Car-Raffle Tickets.

The licence for the McNamara Hall has been renewed to allow music and dancing to midnight during the week and to 10.30 p.m. on Sundays. Further applications will have to be made for extension to 1.00 a.m. during the week and to midnight on Sundays.

A number of applications for welfare grants have been received and have been passed to the relevant County Associations.

/Continued 2

Continuation Sheet 2.

P. Judge, J. Kennedy and M. Moroney advised that they will not accept nomination for the Administrative Committee for the coming year. Other members present expressed willingness to go forward again.

At the conclusion of the meeting the Chairman expressed appreciation for the time and effort expended by members on behalf of the Centre during the year.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Tuesday, 11th June, 1985.

Chaidman 9, Done 9, 11.8-,85